# EAST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP HISTORICAL COMMISSION MEETING August 8, 2019

The East Goshen Township Historical Commission held a regularly scheduled meeting on Thursday, August 8, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Building. Members in attendance are indicated in bold:

Chairman Ted Roberts, Chairman Mary Urbine, Vice Chairman Kelly Bidegary, Ed Lendrat, Kathleen Lynch, Charles Proctor Lazarus Zarogiannis

<u>Call to Order</u> – Ted called the meeting to order.

**Pledge of Allegiance** – Ted led the Pledge of Allegiance and asked for a moment of silence for our first responders, and military.

#### Minutes

The minutes of the June 13, 2019 meeting were approved. The July meeting was cancelled due to severe weather.

### Old Business

- 1. <u>Sullivan House</u> Ted and Kathleen mentioned that the article is ready for the Township Newsletter.
- 2. <u>2019 Ornament</u> Kathleen had several pictures of the Sullivan House. Chuck commented that when he met with them, they had an idea of what they want on the ornament. He gave them Ted's contact information. Ted reviewed the budget. He will meet with Jon Altshul about the cost of the ornament.
- 3. <u>Chester Co. Historic Preservation Network</u> Ted attended the annual awards dinner and got to meet people from other Townships' Historic Commissions.
- 4. <u>Escape Room</u> Ted participated in the recent one held at the Blacksmith Shop. He found it very entertaining and educational. He and Jason Lang, Township Park & Recreation Director, have agreed to have an event the evening of the Pumpkin Festival. They will have a ghost walk at the Blacksmith Shop.
- 5. <u>Community Day</u> Ted attended this event. His daughter made a sign for the 2018 ornament. He did not sell many ornaments. The commission discussed advertising for the ornaments.

## New Business.

1. <u>Local Service Utility Structures</u> – Ted mentioned that he attended a Board of Supervisors meeting where a utility wanted to install sheds for their equipment. Ted feels the sheds should have an historic appearance as in Uwchlan Township.

HC 8-8-19 final 1

# **Any Other Matter**

1. Hankin – Ted mentioned that the Board of Supervisors is holding a public meeting on August 20, 2019 regarding the request by Hankin developer to build apartments at the Business Park on Paoli Pike.

# **Adjournment**

There being no further business, Kathleen made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mary seconded the motion. The motion passed. The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m. The next meeting will be held on Thursday, September 12, 2019 at 7:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Kiefer, Recording Secretary

HC 8-8-19 final 2